
Weekly NewsleƩer 
#8     28.10.23 

Dear Cherry Orchard pupils, parents and carers,   

Thank you for support over this very long half-term. Parents Evening last night felt 
tremendously posiƟve. Huge thanks to those of you who were able to support the 
school by purchasing books at the Book Fair—the school will receive some lovely 
free books as a result. 
I would like to draw your aƩenƟon to the note from COSA in this week’s newsleƩer. 
The commiƩee are desperate for new members to replace volunteers who are leav-
ing soon because their children are in Y6. Please consider stepping in. You will be 
well supported by the school staff. COSA makes such a posiƟve difference to all of 
the children, so please ask for more informaƟon or a chat about the roles if this 
would help. 
  
Half-term will hopefully bring you the chance to relax and recharge for next half-
term. Don’t forget that the children return to school on Tuesday 7th November. 
  
With best wishes, 

Karen Banford, Head Teacher 

Calendar of Events 

 Date Event 

Weds unƟl 22nd Nov 4C swimming 

28t Oct-5th Nov Half term holiday  

MON 6th Nov TEd day so school shut to children 

Fri 10th Nov Flu vaccines  

Thur 16th Nov 6R class assembly 8:55am in the hall 

Tues 5th DEC Y3 and 4 trip to the pantomime 

Thur 7th DEC 6O class assembly 8:55am in the hall 

Mon 11th DEC KS2 Cathedral Carol Service 1pm 

Fri 17th Nov CHILDREN IN NEED spoƩy day (non-uniform) 

Mon 27th Nov KS2 Maths workshop for parents 

Mon 13th Nov Odd Socks Day—to launch AnƟ-bullying week 

Weekly aƩendance:  
Whole school:  

96.62% (down on last week) 
 
Best year:  
Year 4 with 98.4 % 
 
Best class/classes:  
6O with 100% 
Also Well done to 1O, RC, 4C and 4O  
with 99+%. 

Housepoints: 
  Severn 356 
  Avon  372 
  Teme  350 
 
Overall winners:   Avon 
KS 1 winners:  Avon 

KS2 winners:  Severn 
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Who made this mess? 

AƩendance 

This is a screenshot of the AƩendance guidance which is on our website, along with our 
AƩendance Policy. Please help support your child’s educaƟon by ensuring that they are 
in school, on Ɵme, every day. If your child is absent for any reason, please make the 
office aware of this as soon as possible, as the twice daily aƩendance registers are legal 
documents that must be accurately completed and shared with the LA. AƩendance is a 
‘hot-topic’ for the school, the MAT, the LA and the Government, as every child has the 
right to a full educaƟon. 
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Who made this mess? 

 

 

 

 

 

Christmas dates for the diary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 NB Christmas parƟes will be held in year groups at a Ɵme that suits each group and     
 parents and children will be informed of these closer to the Ɵme. 

 

Event Date Time Year groups    
involved 

Pantomime.  Jack and 
the Beanstalk at The 

5th Dec am Years 3 and 4 

Cathedral Carol Service 11th Dec 1pm-2:30pm All of KS2 (Y3-6) 

Parents invited 

Christmas performances 12th Dec 9:30am RecepƟon 

(parents and carers  13th Dec 9:30am RecepƟon 

invited to all  14th Dec 9:30am Year 1 

performances) 15th Dec 9:30am Year 1 

 18th Dec 9:30am Year 2 

 21st Dec 9:30am LiƩle Cherries 

Christmas jumper day (to 
wear with uniform) 

22nd Dec All day All children 

 19th Dec 9:30am Year 2 



COSA may have to close…. 

 

 

 

 

Please read on below.. 
We have taken the extremely difficult to decision to put this message out to our wonderful 
COPS Community. 

COSA will fold at the end of this academic year if we don’t get more help organising and at 
events. Over the last 12 months COSA has been run by 5 volunteers, 3 of whom leave in July as 
their children will no longer be at COPS. This means COSA will no longer be viable as a mini-
mum of three are required to form a committee. 

As a result the school and children will not get: 

• Reception book bags 

• nativity refreshments 

• Christmas cards 

• raffles throughout the year 

• pop up sales 

• school discos 

• Easter Chick fun 

• Christmas and Summer Fairs 

• leavers hoodies 

• Special projects, previous examples include the Library, running track and new gym equipment 

Please, if you can help get in touch. Thank you. 

Lynne, Kate and Siân  

cosawr5@gmail.com 
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Who made this mess? Reception children have 

been doing some AMAZ-

ING writing. 

In DT this week, Year 1 researched how to 
prepare food safely. We put our under-
standing into practice and applied some 
excellent culinary skills by peeling and 
chopping our fruit. Ask your child about 
the steps we followed to ensure our fruit 
was prepared safely.   
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Who made this mess? 

In Y4, the children have been using clear communicaƟon and direcƟonal language to guide each other around 
Forest School. The children had their sight restricted which meant that the language was purposeful, precise 
and clear.  
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Who made this mess? 

Year 6 have wriƩen haikus in English this week. They enjoyed 
choosing their favourite ones to be published today.  



Thank you to everyone who came and bought a book (or 
more than one!) this week. We have sold lots which means 

that we will be able to choose lots of new books for our library 
when they come to pick the boxes up. 

There was a brilliant response to our Book Fair competition and on 
Tuesday, our School Council got together to decide the outcome. The 
judges were amazed with the quality of the work that was produced 
across school and had an extremely difficult time whittling the entries 
down to just 5 winners. However, after a number of votes the final 5 

were decided. Well done to our winners: Oliver, Ilithyia, Sophie, Olivia 
and Nicole. Really well done to all those that entered.   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Class Worker of the Week Star of the Week 

RC Innes Lillie 
RO Delilah Dillon 

RR Eleanor Emaan 
1C Gillian Ava 
1O Aisha Eva 
1R Evan CharloƩe 
2C Tom Orla 
2O Jacob Eleanor 
3C Thomas Connor 

3O Olivia Poppy 
3R Dot Mia 
4C Tilly Dominik 
4O Luke Elsie 
4R Alexandra Delilah 

5C ScarleƩ Alex 

5O Maryam Noah 
5R Suki Lexi 
6C Max Zachary 
6O Imogen Amelie 
6R Joel Imogen 



  Reminders/informaƟon 
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School gates open at 8:30am and will close when children should be in 
class at 8:45am. This is when lessons start and the register is taken. The 
gates will be open again at 3:05pm for a 3:10pm finish for Reception 
children and a 3:15pm finish for all other year groups. Please try to be 
prompt in the mornings so that all opportunities for learning are able to 
be taken and in the afternoons by standing away from the building, 
close to the areas where your child will be released. 

 

Please try NOT to drive down Timberdine Close in 
the mornings unless you have a parking permit for 
the school as there are not places to turn safely 

around. We have been asked to pass on that the NHS have 
had their entrances blocked and there have been some near 
misses with both children and vehicles, and, as a result, the 
community police officers will be doing some spot patrols. 

 

 

Our Facebook username is cherryorchardps, as is our Twitter 
username. Please search us out to see what is going on on our pages. 
We try to post to both types of media just to keep the world up-to-date 
with the amazing things going on in school. 

Please try to discourage the bringing of toys/non-school items into 
school. They can go missing or get broken, meaning the children can 
get upset. Please keep them for home. 



Year group Clubs Day Time 

Reception Choir 

Construction 

Tuesday 

Tuesday 

3:15-4pm 

lunchtime 

1 Cosmic yoga 

Lego 

Choir 

Storybook 

Monday 

Monday 

Tuesday 

Thursday 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

2 Cosmic yoga 

Lego 

Art/collage 

Choir 

Maths 

Monday 

Monday 

Monday 

Tuesday 

Tuesday 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

lunchtime 

3 Multi-skills 

French/
languages 

Choir 

Art club 

Homework 

Monday 

Monday 

Tuesday 

Tuesday 

Wednesday 

3:15-4:15pm 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

lunchtime 

4 Times tables 

Multi-skills 

French/
languages 

Choir 

Art club 

Monday 

Monday 

Monday 

Tuesday 

Tuesday 

lunchtime 

3:15-4:15pm 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

5 Young Voices 

Lego 

Girls’ football 
Choir 

Art club 

Sewing 

Monday 

Tuesday 

Tuesday 

Tuesday 

Tuesday 

Thursday 

3:15-4:30pm 

Lunchtime 

3:15-4:15pm 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

6 Young Voices 

Netball 
Boys’ football 
Girls’ football 
Choir 

Art club 

Sewing 

Monday 

Monday 

Monday 

Tuesday 

Tuesday 

Tuesday 

Thursday 

3:15-4:30pm 

3:15-4:15pm 

3:15-4:15pm 

3:15-4:15pm 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

Autumn Term club information 

All notifications about club spaces have been sent out. Clubs start Monday 18th September. 

There will also be an orchestra club on a Friday after school for those already learning an instrument. 
Separate information will be sent out about this soon, as it is in collaboration with Mrs Daws. 












